Berkeley and District Skittles League AGM Wednesday 11th June 2025 - 8:00pm Hamfields Leisure

The AGM opened with Lloyd Pennington welcoming everyone and thanking them for attending.

APOLOGIES

Keith Driver

MINUTES OF LAST AGM

These were agreed by general consent as being a true record. Proposed:

TREASURER'S REPORT

- A report from Gareth Langdon as follows:
- Additional costs this season leaves us a balance of £1,400. This is due to the costs of repairing and engraving trophies.
- In this regard we will have to increase subs next season 2025/26 to £60.00 per team and we will have to have a fallow Charity year for 2026/27 Season.

• CHAIRMANS REPORT

No problems reported

RESULTS SECRETARIES' REPORTS

- It has been noted that some photo results taken off the chalk boards are sometimes illegible. Please make sure you take a decent photo with all proper names and signed by both captains before submitting to the fixture secretary.
- Thanks given to Premier and 1st Divisions for prompt results sent. No late results were received.

FIXTURE SECRETARY'S REPORT

Nothing to report

• ELECTION OF COMMITTEE

Proposed: Steve Ballard Seconded: Ellen Sealey (voted in *en bloc*)

President: Pete Stump
Chairman: Lloyd Pennington
Secretary: Jenni Noble
Treasurer: Gareth Langdon
Fixtures: Keith Driver

Results: Dave Stayte, Keith Driver, Gareth Langdon,

Cups: Keith Driver
Data Protection: Keith Driver
Web/IT: Pete Stump

ELECTION OF APPEALS COMMITTEE

Proposed: Steve Boxall Seconded: Mark Stamp (voted in *en bloc*)

Chairperson: Steve Tilley

Committee: Gareth Langdon, Keith Driver, Pete Hill, Jeff Hall

CHARITY COLLECTION SCHEME

John Stanton form the GL13 Project/Berkeley Library gave an update on how the project is going. The new build which will cost £600,000 will be finished by end of July but the old building will have to be demolished before the new can be opened. The target for this will be an opening in September. The overall build will be approximately £650,000 so all contributions will be greatly appreciated.

The charity for 2025/65 will be The Willow Trust

COMPETITION ORGANISERS

Open Singles: Dave Stayte & Steve Tilley
Open Pairs: Dave Stayte & Steve Tilley
Mixed Pairs: Dave Stayte & Steve Tilley

NEW TEAMS

- We have a new team wishing to join the league. The Straw Walkers from Frocester Cricket Club will be joining.
- Voted en bloc

AOB

- Any team failing to fulfil a fixture in any round in a competition will forfeit the right to play in said competition the following season.
- A discussion took place with regards to all team starting at 8pm. After a heated debate it was decided that we had a misrule and the teams that wish to start at 8:30 can.
- Rule 2, Headquarters to be changed to Hamfields Leisure.

AGM ended at 8:30pm with Team Registration.